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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE:   November 18, 2015
LOCATION:   Rm. 331, Gerace Office Building Mayville, NY 
Attendees: M. Geise, P. Lombardi, J. Caflisch, S. Abdella,  A. Resnick, G. Paradis, , J. Gossett, J. Hemmer, B. Carlson
Excused: P. Whitford

Absent: S. Butler
Guests: Allison Carrow, Law Dept. Chautauqua County
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	Peter opened the meeting at 9:05, welcomed Allison Carrow from the county’s Law Dept., and reviewed the agenda. 

	2
	Minutes from the October Board meeting were approved with a motion by Jim C., seconded by Bill C., carried unanimously. 

	3
	Acquisition Disposition Discussion ensued regarding how to deal with potential septic issues related to distressed properties sold through our Rehabs for Sale program. Rural septic systems cannot be tested for 1 month after occupancy and the purchasers often will not be able to occupy until renovations are completed, so to what degree that the Land Bank has an obligation to “provide adequate septic”, and should money be set aside for any major issues. The consensus established that while the Land Bank should have no absolute responsibility for septic repairs, that we should provide reasonable due diligence on the state of septic systems, based on available information from the county Health Dept. and provide said information to the potential purchasers. Because we sell these homes in “as is” condition, we have no legal obligation to address failing septic systems, however, we will do our best to identify issues and possibly offer some sort of assistance.
In the future, all potential rural donations will be assessed through the Dept. of Health (Mark Stowe) to the extent possible prior to acceptance and a pump-out will be completed as part of the sale contract. 

	4
	Property Dispositions – STEL grant app and Options -
The board approved STEL holding a purchase option of the following properties: 63-632 Grant Ave. and 142 Maple Dunkirk,  post demolition, while they await word on a grant application to develop scattered site housing. Terms for the options were discussed and confirmed, and the options agreement passed with a motion from Hugh B., seconded by John H. Jeff G. abstained. Resolution attached.
Other sales approved included:

62 McDonough St., Dunkirk

72 Kosciuszko St., Dunkirk

4608 Damon Hill Road, Gerry (this sale has since fallen through)

66 East Second St., Dunkirk

The transfer of a performance bond on the sale of 36 No. Main in Cassadaga was also approved, with a motion by Hugh B., seconded by Jim C. Carried unanimously.

	5
	Demo Project Management Contract – Mark explained that the Jamestown Urban Renewal Agency (JURA) approved and authorized the contract to oversee the rural and mixed-use demolitions for the Land Bank, and has a project manager ready to step into that role. Several properties have been identified, and local municipal match requirements are being defined. 

	6
	Annual Budget Approval/PARIS Authorization -  Gina P. presented the 5 year budget projections that would be uploaded to the PARIS system; as required by the Public Authorities Act. Discussion centered around the change in accounting methodology and why the Land Bank is transitioning to an inventory accounting method, rather than an investment accounting method. The five year budget summary was approved for upload with a motion by Hugh B., seconded by Jim C. Carried unanimously. Copy of Budget Attached.

	7
	OTHER – 2 Board openings were discussed as a result of Vince DeJoy’s resignation (in light of the contract with JURA) and Peter Lombardi’s expanding role in his position with Buci Consulting. The Board also addressed Mark Geise’s move from the County Planning Dept. to Jamestown Renaissance Corp. in the new year and their desire to see him maintain his role as Executive Director for the Land Bank. Board members were again encouraged to recommend additional members, especially qualified female candidates and potential citizen members.
· Funding opportunities were discussed in terms of the previous support by OAG and the fact that the bank foreclosure settlement funds that OAG was allocating to the land banks has been redirected to the Housing and Community Renewal Program. The NYS Land Bank Association is actively seeking to establish a dedicated funding source and with the current OAG funding terminating at the end of 2016, alternative and varied funding needs to be identified.
· Governance Committee will need a resolution to empower it to serve as the nominating committee. This role will also need to be clarified in the bylaws.
· Website – The Land Bank web site will launch before the end of the year; it will be presented for review by the board at the Dec. or Jan. Board meeting.

	8
	Motion to Adjorn and seconded; carried unanimously. Next Meeting Dec. 9th; IDA Building, Jamestown 


